

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships



ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President
I. Susan Kattula, Vice President
Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary
Carl Weckerle, Treasurer
Leah A. Berdy, Trustee
Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee
Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

September 20, 2021

Dear WCS Community,

It seems like nearly every type of business in our economy is experiencing employee shortages. Whether it is your favorite coffee shop that has shortened its hours or the grocery store that only has one or two cashier lanes open, the lack of employees is being felt everywhere.

Unfortunately, despite our best recruitment efforts, WCS is experiencing similar shortages in substitute teachers, bus drivers, school lunch staff, and latch key programs, requiring us to adjust our level of service so we can operate safely. This includes some parts of our instructional program, the variety of food that is available in our cafeterias, transporting athletic teams to events, and consolidating latch key programs at times. We appreciate your patience and understanding as we manage our employee shortages, especially since they can cause interruption in services.

As it relates to the pandemic, COVID cases reported on our website only reflect those that are school-related, which helps us know whether it is spreading in our schools. Prior to last week, we had been reporting all cases, but that has since been adjusted based on new guidance. On a positive note, we continue to have very few cases that are school-related, which I believe is related to our students and staff wearing masks indoors and on our school buses, and those who have been able to be vaccinated.

Also, if your child is vaccinated, I encourage you to upload a copy of his or her <u>vaccine card</u>, which will help reduce the need to quarantine if he or she is exposed. Also, students may reduce their need to quarantine if they provide proof of vaccination or can provide a negative test from a medically approved facility according to health department guidelines. For safety reasons, we cannot accept the results of an at-home COVID test.

All things considered, as we continue to manage our schools, I want to reinforce for our students, parents, and staff that the safety of everyone remains our highest priority even if that means making difficult decisions. If you have any questions, please contact your child's school or visit wcskids.net for more information.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent





عزيزي WCS المجتمع ،

يبدو أن ما يقرب من كل نوع من الأعمال التجارية في اقتصادنا تعاني من نقص في الموظفين. سواء كان المقهى المفضل لديك هو الذي قصر ساعات عمله أو متجر البقالة الذي يحتوي على ممر أو ممرين أمين الصندوق مفتوحين فقط ، فإن نقص الموظفين يشعر به في كل مكان.

لسوء الحظ ، على الرغم من جهود التوظيف قصارى جهدنا ، تعاني WCS من نقص مماثل في المعلمين البديلين وسائقي الحافلات وموظفي الغداء المدرسي والبرامج الرئيسية للقفل ، مما يتطلب منا تعديل مستوى خدمتنا حتى نتمكن من العمل بأمان. ويشمل ذلك بعض أجزاء برنامجنا التعليمي، ومجموعة متنوعة من المواد الغذائية المتاحة في الكافيتريات لدينا، ونقل الفرق الرياضية إلى الأحداث، وتوحيد البرامج الرئيسية للمزالج في بعض الأحيان. نحن نقدر صبركم وتفهمكم ونحن ندير النقص في موظفينا، خاصة وأنها يمكن أن تسبب انقطاع الخدمات.

وفيما يتعلق بالوباء، فإن حالات الإصابة بالداء الذي أبلغ عنه على موقعنا على شبكة الإنترنت لا تعكس إلا الحالات المتصلة بالمدرسة، مما يساعدنا على معرفة ما إذا كان ينتشر في مدارسنا. وقبل الأسبوع الماضي، كنا نبلغ عن جميع الحالات، ولكن ذلك عدل منذ ذلك الحين بناء على توجيهات جديدة. ومن ناحية إيجابية، لا يزال لدينا عدد قليل جدا من الحالات المتعلقة بالمدرسة، والتي أعتقد أنها تتعلق بطلابنا وموظفينا الذين يرتدون أقنعة في الداخل وعلى حافلات مدرستنا، وأولئك الذين تمكنوا من التطعيم.

أيضا، إذا تم تطعيم طفلك، وأنا أشجعكم على تحميل نسخة من بطاقة <u>لقاح</u>له أو لها، والتي سوف تساعد على تقليل الحاجة إلى الحجر الصحي إذا كان هو أو هي يتعرض. كما يمكن للطلاب تقليل حاجتهم إلى الحجر الصحي إذا كانوا يقدمون دليلا على التطعيم أو يمكنهم تقديم اختبار سلبي من منشأة معتمدة طبيا وفقا لإرشادات وزارة الصحة. لأسباب تتعلق بالسلامة، لا يمكننا قبول نتائج اختبار COVID في المنزل.

كل الأمور في الاعتبار، ونحن نواصل إدارة مدارسنا، أريد أن أؤكد لطلابنا وأولياء أمورنا وموظفينا أن سلامة الجميع لا تزال أولويتنا القصوى حتى لو كان ذلك يعني اتخاذ قرارات صعبة. إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة، يرجى الاتصال بمدرسة طفلك أو زيارة <u>wcskids.net</u> لمزيد من المعلومات.

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه المشرف